
CONSTANTIA KLOOF NORTH RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

(“CKN“)

MINUTES OF THE AGM CKN MEETING HELD AT CALENDULA STREET

ON 2 MARCH 2016 AT 19H00
PRESENT

:
As per Attendance register

APOLOGIES

:
As per attendance register

IN ATTENDANCE
:
Anne Brown 
(Secretary)

WELCOME & APOLOGIES

The Chairman welcomed all attending residents, members of the SAPS, Colonel Sekwkwa, Sector Manager Sgt. Makhura and Dowry to the meeting.   The apologies were noted.  
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

The Chairman introduced the members of the SAPS.

The Chairman gave a brief report on last years’ CKN crime stats, and also the corresponding figures for the Honeydew CPF area.  One disturbing reoccurrence is the return of ‘street racing’ on Hendrik Potgieter in the early hours of the morning.  This is very difficult to curtail, but every effort is being made to stop this activity.  It was mentioned that Honeydew was one of the worst crime areas in the country and that the best way to protect ourselves was by increase membership and resident observation and reporting of suspicious activities.  
The Chairman mentioned that he was currently the Honeydew CPF Sector 2 Chairman.  
The floor was then handed to Col. Sekwkwa of the SAPS.
Col. Sekwkwa went through the sector crime stats.  She indicated that CKN was not high on their priority list as due to the active resident association they have managed to restrict crime to a very low percentage compare to the rest of the CPF area.  She then gave a general talk about how to avoid becoming a crime statistic.  She also requested that if residents have particular concerns that these be communicated via the CKN Chairman, who in turn will pass them on to the relevant parties. It was mentioned that JMPD were dealing with the problems of vagrants and where been picked up but were subsequently being released if they were “clean”.
Sergeant Makhura, took to the floor.  He thanked the Community for working with the CPF in their effort to combat crime, such as the Domestic Watch.  He reiterated that valuables should not be left in motor vehicles, handbags not left on passenger seats as these were targets for smash and grab at intersections in the area.  The theft of motor vehicles was on the increase and advised that cars should not be left standing on the pavements and that remote jamming is on the increase at shopping mall car parks etc. Always double check that your vehicle is locked.  
The Chairman thanked Col Sekwkwa and Sergeant Makhura, for their time and bid them a safe future.  They subsequently left the meeting.

DOWRY / SECURITY 

The Chairman advised that CKN switched it service provider from Dunmar to Dowry a year ago (18 Feb. 2015) following in-depth tendering (13 quotes received) and evaluation. Dowry unfortunately has advised that their fees will increase by 8% for the forthcoming year.  

The Chairman handed the floor to Harm Botha of Dowry.   Harm advised that all CKN members should have the patrol cars cell numbers, which are to be used as a first line point of contact and this should ensure a response time of less than 2 minutes.  All present attendees where made aware of these numbers and non attending members may obtain these from the Chairman.  All CKN members are to ensure that they have the correct numbers as one of the cell phones had to be replaced.

Harm further said that the patrolling cars do random checks on pedestrians in the area. There were also a number of regular false alarms going off and these residents were being encouraged to rectify their systems.  He further said that if one hears suspicious sounds at night, one should try and place the family etc into a ‘safe’ room, contact Dowry and let them investigate and give the family the all clear.  He reiterated that his staff were trained to deal with criminal situations and that residents were generally not.

It is noted that should one have any physical / technical problems with their alarm please inform Dowry.  Outdated boards on houses will be replaced or taken down if they are no longer pertinent to the service delivery supplier.

Harm requested that members arm their alarms when the house is unattended, as after all security starts at home.

Upon being asked how Gordon (Dowry) was after the incident, Harm said that Gordon was doing well and wanted to return to CKN.

FINANCE

The Treasurer reported that the expenditure for the last year exceed income by some R30 000 (this shortfall has been funded from CKN’s savings).  The association’s expenses are mainly Dowry and area maintenance (labour and equipment).  We are fortunate to have our printing and website sponsored.  This shortfall plus Dowry’s 8% increase will result in an increase in monthly subscriptions.  This actual increase will be advised after a meeting of the Committee to finalise membership income versus 2016/7 budget.  One way of keeping this to a minimum would be to increase the number of CKN members who currently do not contribute to the association but live in the area and use the benefit of the safety provided by the patrol cars.  

The Treasurer further advised that certain members are paying outdated subscriptions, whilst some others are contributing more than the current subscription.  An audit of current member subscription is to be undertaken and shortfall members will be contacted.
The Chairman highlighted that CKN can only offer the services in accordance with subscriptions received.  The association has no other form of income and what you pay will determine what you get.
2016/17 COMMITTEE ELECTIONS
The current Chairman stood unopposed for re-election together with the existing Committee.

The current Chairman and Committee were unanimously elected for the forthcoming year.

CHAIRMAN’S CLOSING STATEMENT

With regards to the traffic “calming” at Jim Fouche / Constantia Drive there is an online petition and all residents are encouraged to sign this. 

Street lights have been attended to.

The unoccupied properties which are a concern to residents there are new housing laws that the Association will use to speed up the resolution of these issues.

There is also a move to improve / change the Constantia Drive / Golf Club Terrace intersection.  Details of which are awaited.

The Chairman thanked the following for their support during the previous year:

His wife and family for his erratic home life.

Contributing CKN members

Honeydew SAPS
Dowry Security

Frik and Lucky for area maintenance

Keith for the camera maintenance

Jaco for the Calendula venue

Nona’s Pizza (sponsoring Dowry once a week)

Members of the Committee, together with non portfolio assisting residents (social events, trauma counseling, distribution of newsletters etc.)
The sponsors of the printing – Imprimatic. And the website. 

There being no further issues to discuss, the Chairman thanked the attendees and declared the meeting closed. 

The date and venue of the next meeting will be advised.
CHAIRMAN 

